ST CUTHBERT MAYNE SCHOOL - WEDNESDAY EMAIL - 23 MARCH 2022

Dear Parents

SCHOOL INFORMATION:

STATIONS OF THE CROSS

Fr Brian has been in touch with us to ask for help from pupils on Good Friday.

Message from Fr Brian:

'It's intended to have a Stations of the Cross as a Walk of Witness on Good Friday with St John's church Boxmoor. We would start at St Mary & St Joseph at 10am and head along Blackbirds Moor down to St John's church. It would be great for 10 children to read a little something for selected Stations as we go along. Text would be provided.'

If your child would like to take part, please email Miss Sheridan (admin@cuthbertmayne.herts.sch.uk) and she will pass names to Fr Brian. Thank you.

BREAKFAST CLUB

For parents of children attending Breakfast Club – as previously notified, the School Gateway booking system will close on the morning of **Friday 1**st **April**. Balances will then be transferred to Arbor's Parent Portal and the new system will open at the end of afternoon on Friday 1st April for you to book sessions for the summer term. Please ensure that your account continues to be kept in credit to ensure a credit is transferred allowing you to book new sessions and not to incur any debt to the school.

PARENTS' ASSOCIATION MOTHER'S DAY GIFT SALE

The Parents Association will be bringing pre-ordered Mother's Day gifts to school on Friday for collection by children. Should you wish to order a lovely surprise for your Mum, Nan or Aunty, please order in advance through the Arbor Parent Portal. Each gift costs £4.00 and you are able to order multiple gifts. It would be helpful to get orders by the middle of the day on Thursday so the PA have time to prepare the gifts.

HERTS CATERING NEW SUMMER MENU

There is a new menu from Herts Catering from 20 April 2022. The menu can be viewed on the school website on the link below:

https://www.cuthbertmayne.herts.sch.uk/parent-information/school-dinners/

Please email the school office, admin@cuthbertmayne.herts.sch.uk, with any changes to your child's meal pattern. Meal patterns need to be the same each week to ensure that our cook can order food in advance. Thank you for your support and understanding.

REMINDERS

Y6 PGL FINAL PAYMENT

As the final payment/instalment for this trip is due by Friday 1st April, we do not plan to transfer this payment request to Arbor (Parent Portal). Full payment for this activity is due to PGL shortly and we would like to remind Year 6 parents to ensure they pay the full balance by Friday 1st April at the latest. Please contact Mrs Smith or Mrs East (school office) should you wish to discuss the payment deadline further. Thank you in advance for your support in the administration of this trip.

Y3 SWIMMING LESSONS

Please ensure permission and contribution is actioned through the Arbor Parent Portal under 'Trips' by TODAY Wednesday 23rd March.

MILK ORDER SUMMER TERM 2022

Please ensure your order is placed through the Arbor Parent Portal by TODAY, Wednesday 23rd March. If your child qualifies for Free School Meals and they would like to have milk next term, please email your milk request to the school office admin@cuthbertmayne.herts.sch.uk

LOCAL COMMUNITY

Please find attached the following flyers:

- GADE SCHOOLS FAMILY SUPPORT PARENTING SESSIONS APRIL-JULY 2022
- TOTAL TKD TAEKWON-DO CLASSES HELD AT ST CUTHBERT MAYNE SCHOOL—SUMMER TERM 2022

Kind regards School Office